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Minutes of the Fremington Parish Council Finance and Personnel Committee 
meeting held on Thursday, 30th July 2020 at 11.00am via Zoom. 

 
Present: Cllr I Crawford (Vice Chairman) 
  Cllr F Biederman, S Kingdom and I Capon.  
  Also present: Mrs K Graddock, Deputy Executive Officer (DEO). 
 

Members were informed that Cllr Rennles had resigned from the 
Committee. 
 

2007/34 Apologies 
  All members were present.  
 
2007/35 Declarations of Interest 

None received.  
 
2007/36 Public Participation 
  No members of the public were present.  
 
2007/37 Minutes 

It was unanimously resolved that the Minutes of the meeting held on 
Thursday, 25th June 2020 be approved and confirmed as a correct 
record.  The minutes would be signed at a later date due to Covid-19.  
 

2007/38 Staff Salaries 
Members were reported that there was £614.88 in the HMRC PAYE 
account therefore, the DEO had deducted this from the total owing 
HRMC. Therefore, it was unanimously resolved that the Staff salaries, 
PAYE/NI and Pension contributions for July 2020 be approved.  

 
2007/39 Payments and Receipts  

Members were circulated the payments, Receipts, Uncashed payments 
and Bank Reconciliation from 23rd June until 28th July 2020, which are 
appended to these minutes as Appendix 1, prior to the meeting. 

   
Cllr Capon raised a query in relation to the utility costs with 12 Higher 
Road.  The DEO explained that the invoices were only just returning to 
normal after the Covid-19 lockdown and that it was due to the dates 
that they were sent. Members asked the DEO the costs to date for 12 
Higher Road, which was confirmed at £1803.00 from April 2020.  
 
Cllr Kingdom raised a query regarding VN140 – the DEO explained 
that the Co-operative Bank had changed their systems and that was 
one of the reasons for member to consider at a future Agenda item.   It 
was unanimously resolved that the payments totalling £23,765.26, 
Receipts totalling £4,147.02 and the Bank Reconciliation for July 2020 
be approved. 
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2007/40 Risk Assessments 

Members were circulated a copy of the Council’s Risk Assessments 
prior to the meeting and was informed they had been reviewed with the  
Covid-19 assessments included.  Cllr Biederman and Crawford 
expressed that they would have liked the opportunity to raise any 
queries with the officer who completed the Assessments and Cllr 
Biederman proposed that the item is deferred until the next meeting.  
The DEO explained that the Executive Officer uses software to work 
out the risks and that she would have identified and flagged up any 
major changes/concerns for members. Cllr Biederman accepted this 
and it was unanimously resolved that the Risks Assessments for 
2020/21 be approved and accepted.  

 
2007/41 Banking Arrangements 

The DEO explained that The Co-operative Bank has recently changed 
their online banking tools and it was becoming increasingly difficult to 
navigate and that she was concerned regarding the new online 
platform.  Members supported this and it was unanimously resolved 
that all Fremington Parish Council accounts held with The Co-operative 
are moved to Lloyds Bank.  

 
2007/42 IT Support 

The DEO reported that just under 12 months ago that she presented 
the IT packages and systems to members and a lengthy discussion 
was held with the committee to consider the provision of IT and its 
support for the new council offices to ensure that the system would be 
comprehensive and be able to support staff carry out their roles 
effectively and efficiently. She explained that the current IT support 
provider works well for the Council and staff and during the current 
Covid-19 crisis, the parish council has still managed to fulfil the majority 
of its services due to having a robust, up-to-date and maintained IT and 
telephone system.  Members agreed and felt this item was only 
previously raised due to financial concerns.  The DEO reported that a 
quotation had been received for another support package, but 
members were content with the DEO’s explanation and supported this, 
therefore, it was resolved that the current IT Support is maintained and 
it be continually reviewed as necessary.  

 
2007/43 Councillor Training 

Members were reported that DALC were offered webinars in four 
specific areas, these are: 

• Roles and Responsibilities 

• Powers, Duties and Precepts 

• Local Council meetings 

• The Council and the Community  

The DEO advised members to consider whether the Finance and 
Personnel Committee needed to attend and/or whether the Full Council 
should be offered this also.  Members felt that all councillors should be  
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offered the opportunity but also felt that training should be mandatory 
to ensure councillors feel supported and understand how councils 
work, therefore it was resolved that the DEO enquire whether DALC 
could run the webinars for Fremington Parish Councillors of an evening 
and that consideration is given to changing Standing Orders to ensure 
training for councillors becomes mandatory to enable councillors to 
understand the council structure, how it works and they feel supported.  
In addition, it was noted that members wished to consider the provision 
of an evening meeting in Standing Orders to ensure inclusion of 
members.  

 
2007/44 Part B: Exclusion of Press and Public 

It was unanimously resolved that under Section 1(2) of the Public 
Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 the public and press be 
excluded from the meeting for the following items as it involves the 
likely disclosure of confidential information.  

 
2007/45 Staff Training 

Members were reported that staff member 108 had successfully 
completed the Level 2 Certificate in Principles of Team Leading.  It was 
resolved to send a letter of congratulations to Staff member 108 and 
wish her well in her line management responsibilities.  Furthermore, 
members wished for staff achievements to also be communicated to 
the full council via Chairman announcements in future.    

 
Members were further reported that the Executive Officer had offered 
staff member 111 a 19-month contract from 1st December 2020 to 
complete the Level 3 Apprenticeship in Business and Administration. It 
was resolved to note the reports.  
 
Members wished to congratulate and thank staff number 109 for her 
hard work for the Council and wished her well with continuing her 
current post but starting a new job role.  
 

  Meeting ended at 11.57am 
 
 
Signed: ……………………………………….  Dated:…………………………………….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 


